
\ 
June 14, 2018 

United Communications 
Attention Tommy Welch 
120 Taylor Street 
Chapel Hill, Tennessee 37034 

502 Deaderick Street, 4•h Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243 

RE: Docket No. 14-00151, Application of Athena Broadband for Certificate of Convenience 
and Public Necessity 

Dear Mr. Welch: 

Athena Broadband was granted a Certificate of Convenience and Public Necessity by the 
Tennessee Regulatory Authority (now the Tennessee Public Utility Commission) on June 9, 
2015. In a letter to the Tennessee Public Utility Commission dated May 29, 2018, Athena 
Broadband requested cancellation of its authority, stating the company has ceased operations and 
all its assets were sold to United Communications on August 31, 2017. 

Please verify that United Communications purchased the assets of Athena Broadband and that 
United Communications is no longer providing any resold lines or facilities to Athena 
Broadband. 

Please respond to this request on or before June 28, 2018. If you have questions regarding this 
request, please contact Lisa Foust at 615-770-6886. 

Sincerely, 

L J/ liil 
David Foster 
Director, Utilities Division 

cc: Docket file 
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